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Principal
Report 
RELIEVING PRINCIPAL - DEAN CAMPBELL

Hi everyone and welcome to week 9.

We are looking forward to the completion of the new front, rear and side gates that are now 
being installed. This will be very exciting and will then mark the near completion of the new 
fence. The workers are doing an amazing job and it will be such an improvement on our 
schools safety and outlook.

On Wednesday this week, our SRC will be doing a car wash as fundraiser. Many staff have 
already put their names down. Well done SRC!

Our SRC will be raising money this Thursday selling snow cones. The weather is expected to 
be in the 30’s that day, so remember to bring in $3.00 or 2 for $5.00.

We have a bubbler that is being tendered for in the support class playground. This will then be 
started in the next few weeks – just in time for the hotter weather!

A big congratulations again to Abraham, Payton and Crystal for making it to state in their 
events. We wish them all the best in their competition. It is an amazing achievement and 
everyone will be supporting them in this.

5/6K and 5/6DG are off to the movies in Kyogle on Friday to watch the Wild Robot. They had 
studied this book in Term 2 as part of the new English curriculum for Stage 3. I am sure they 
will enjoy seeing the book brought to life on the big screen.

Have a great week everyone.



Class 
Spotlight

PRESCHOOL - AMY CLARK

This term, our Jarjums have truly found their stride! Every day at preschool looks a little different, but what 
remains constant is our focus on learning through play, guided by the children’s interests. Whether they are 
mastering the art of writing their names, experimenting with science to create their own pipe systems, or using 
trial and error to explore inclines and gradients, the power of play is always at the heart of their learning. These 
playful experiences are building foundational skills and concepts that will support their future growth in fun and 
meaningful ways. Enrolments for 2025 Little Jarjums Preschool is now taking enrolments for 2025. If you have 
a child in your family who is turning 4 before the 31st of July 2025, please give us a call on 6662 8995 or pop in 
and see us!



Message
from AEO
HALEY CONNORS

Ready for some more fun cooking using some local, native ingredients? This week we are 
whipping up some Bush Tomato and Wattleseed Muffins. Perfect for a fun kitchen adventure with 
your little ones or as a delightful surprise in their lunchboxes. 

Got a recipe up your sleeve? Don’t be shy, send it our way and we can feature your recipe in an 
upcoming newsletter feature. 

Happy cooking and may your kitchen be filled with giggles and yumminess!

Boogle Bare



Wednesday 18 September SRC Carwash Fundraiser
P&C Meeting 3:30pm school library

Thursday 19 September SRC Snow Cone Fundraiser

Friday 20 September 5/6DG & 5/6K Excursion to Kyogle Cinema
‘The Wild Robot’

Permissions to be returned Who What
2/3W, 3/4N & 3/4S  students Overnight Excursion and payment

Selected students 2024 Matt King All Schools Challenge

Notices Who What
School community School Bytes APP is available 

Please download via the app store

Important
Reminders

Reminder - Leaving early from school
All families have received an ‘Early Departure Slip’ note to ensure that the class teacher is aware of any change 

to a student’s afternoon routine.
The note MUST be sent to classroom teachers on or before the day of leaving early or change to routine.

The administration team can take phone call messages and deliver to students up to 2:15pm. 

Phone call messages after 2:15pm:
Delivery to the classroom teacher can not be guaranteed.



DIFFERENT TEACHER
SAME RESPECT AWARD T3 - WK8

Zayarlah R-H in 1/2C
Jesse C in 1/2C

PRINCIPAL AWARD
Achieving 10 stars

Sahalia H-C Summer H-C Phoenix B
Dakoda M Ekivah W Hunter H
Matthew F Tyler M Flynn S
Oliver M Zayarlah W-H Kobe C
Charlotte G Sue D Ariana C
Amiri C Vienna C-C Faviola B
Archie T Jake C Kianna A
Spencer H-C Jaymz A Kade J
Eli R Xavier H Shannon A
Jye W Kaliah T Travis P

Award
Recipients 

PLATTY AWARD T3 - WK8
For being Safe, Respectful             
& Responsible

Hunter H in 1/2C
Max C in 5/6K



Award
Recipients 

Award
Recipients 
Additional Term 3 Silver Award Winners - Congratulations for being a Safe, Respectful & Responsible 

Haylee R Keiama C-C Charlotte W
Melarah H Junior B Tyler W

Origami made by K-6H students.



Well done to the following class
K-6H 94%K-6H 94%

K-6M 92% & Preschool 90%K-6M 92% & Preschool 90%
Attendance Term 3 Week 8

education.nsw.gov.au

NSW Department of Education

Learn Make friends Build skills through fun

When your child misses school they miss important opportunities to...

Why attendance matters

Attendance
Matters



Library
Desk 
GENEVIEVE GIBSON

Birds

A recent topic for younger students in library has been birds - the curious, the peculiar, the awesome, the 
remarkable, the intelligent, the vulnerable - the birds we see in our gardens and the birds we may never see in 
their wild, remote habitats far away.

We have linked our study of birds to the season of Spring which is also called the swooping season! The experts 
tell us we need to keep an eye out, avoid swooping areas and understand why they are swooping. After all, they’re 
simply keeping their eggs safe!

The Walla Walla have a special place in Aboriginal culture and are regarded as an Aussie icon. In 2017, magpies 
were named ‘Bird of the Year’!

Magpie Facts

They live for around 25 years, usually in the same place.

They have superhero hearing. They can hear grubs and worms moving under the ground.

They can recognise other people and magpies by their faces. If they decide you are a nice person, you’ll have a 
friend for life. If you threaten or intimidate them, you will have an enemy for life!

Book Returns

It is that time of term. Please have a good look at home and in classrooms for books that belong to the library. 
They are the property of the school and are easy to recognise because of the barcode label and Casino West 
Public School stamp. Your cooperation would be appreciated.



WEEK 9: - Safe, Responsible and Respectful learner in all settings

Our value this week is 

HONOUR
• Honour means doing what you believe is right and feeling sure that you've done the right 

thing. It's about knowing and doing what is morally good.

• When you honour someone, you treat them with extra care and respect.

• At Casino West, we honour each other in many ways - teachers to teachers, teachers to 
students, students to teachers, teachers to parents, and children to parents. 

Let's always be people who honour one another!

Ms George Speck
Instructional Leader

Our 
Focus

P&C NewsP&C News
Are you able to spare 20mins or more to help with a stall at school or have an idea you would like to 
share? Then let us at P&C know or come to one of our meetings. We would appreciate parent and 
community feedback.

Next meeting will be this Wednesday 18 September and all are welcome. We are still on the lookout 
for our Vice president and Secretary positions to be filled. 



Community 
News

How to qualify for the 
School Student Broadband 
Initiative? 
To qualify families and carers 
must:
•	 Have a school age student at 

home (full or part time), enrolled 
in an Australian school (up to year 
12 including Prep in Qld/Vic/Tas, 
Kindergarten in NSW, Reception in 
SA, Transition in NT/ACT and Pre-
Primary in WA).

•	 Not have an active NBN network 
internet service at your current 
residential address now or in the 
past 14 days (having a mobile 
internet service does not affect 
eligibility).

•	 Live in a premise that can access 
the NBN network through a 
standard connection.

•	 Families and carers can directly 
contact the National Referral 
Centre to check if they qualify 
or be referred by a participating 
nominating organisation.

School Student Broadband 
Initiative (SSBI)
To boost education opportunities and narrow 
the digital divide, the Australian Government 
has invested $8.8 million to provide up to 
30,000 qualifying families and carers with 
school age children and do not have an active 
nbn connection at home, with a free National 
Broadband Network (NBN) service until 31 
December 2025. To check if you qualify follow 
these simple steps.

Contact the National Referral Centre, on 
1800 954 610 (Mon–Fri, 10am–6pm AEDT), 
www.anglicarevic.org.au/student-internet. 
Callback, webchat and interpreting services 
also available.
The National Referral Centre team will check 
your residential address and ask your some 
basic questions to determine if you qualify for 
the School Student Broadband Initiative.
If you qualify, you will be issued a voucher 
which can be redeemed at any of the 
participating internet providers. The National 
Referral Centre will also be available to assist 
with contacting your chosen internet provider 
or providing follow-up support.



Happenings
Term 3
Term 3 - 2024
Thursday 26 September 2/3W, 3/4N & 3/4S Overnight Excursion to Coffs Harbour Adventure Park

2024 Matt King All Schools Challenge

Friday 27 September 2/3W, 3/4N & 3/4S return from Coffs Harbour excursion

Last Day of Term 3



Happenings
Term 3

Happenings
Term 4

Term 4 - 2024
Monday 14 October Students return
Friday 18 October Primary Sport - Swimming
Tuesday 22 October Kinder 2025 Parent/Carer Expo 9:30am-11:00am school library

Kinder 2025 children attend 9:00-11:00am KR classroom
Friday 25 October Primary Sport - Swimming
Tuesday 29 October Kinder 2025 children attend 9:00am-11.00am KR classroom
Wednesday 30 October AECG Meeting
Friday 1 November Primary Sport - Swimming
Tuesday 5 November Kinder 2025 children attend 9:00am-11.00am KR classroom
Friday 8 November Primary Sport - Swimming
Monday 11 November Remembrance Day
Friday 15 November Primary Sport - Swimming
Friday 22 November Primary Sport - Swimming
Tuesday 26 November Intensive Swimming
Wednesday 27 November Intensive Swimming
Thursday 28 November Intensive Swimming
Friday 29 November Intensive Swimming / Primary Sport - Swimming
Monday 2 December Casino High School 

Information Evening 
5:30pm-7:00pm
Intensive Swimming

Tuesday 3 December Orientation Day 
Casino High School
Intensive Swimming

Wednesday 4 December Support Classes EOY Excursion - Kyogle Cinemas
Thursday 5 December Intensive Swimming

Thursday 5 December AECG Meeting
Intensive Swimming
Year 6 Farewell Dinner

Friday 6 December Intensive Swimming / Primary Sport - Swimming 
Wednesday 11 December Presentation Day
Thursday 12 December 5/6DG & 5/6K EOY Excursion
Thursday 19 December Final day of year for students


